
This material is general in nature. National Disability Insurance Agency accepts no
responsibility for the accuracy or completeness of any material contained on this site.

Material on this site is made available on the understanding that National Disability Insurance
Agency is not providing professional advice. Before relying on any of the material on this site,
users should carefully evaluate its accuracy, currency, completeness and relevance for their
purposes and should obtain appropriate professional advice.

Views and recommendations of third parties, which may also be included on this site, do not
necessarily reflect the views of National Disability Insurance Agency, or indicate a commitment
to a particular course of action. In some cases the material may incorporate or summarise
views, guidelines or recommendations of third parties.

Links to other Internet sites are for your convenience. These links do not constitute
endorsement of material at those sites, or any associated organisation, product or service.
Inclusion of links to a third party platform provider does not imply endorsement of the provider
or non-endorsement of providers not included. The National Disability Insurance Agency does
not accept liability for any claims or losses arising directly or indirectly from services provided
by third party platform providers.

Information provided in publications of National Disability Insurance Agency is considered to be
true and correct at the time of publication. Changes in the circumstances after time of
publication may impact on the accuracy of this information and National Disability Insurance
Agency gives no assurance as to the accuracy of any information or advice contained.

Such material is assembled in good faith, but does not necessarily reflect the considered views
of National Disability Insurance Agency, or indicate a commitment to a particular course of
action.

Where an official document such as a Ministerial determination or set of Program
Administrative Guidelines is formally published on the website, for accessibility reasons it may
be provided as a PDF document but also in HTML and Word formats. In these cases the PDF
version is taken to be the official version. To the extent that there is any inconsistency between
the versions, the PDF version should be regarded as definitive.
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